
Meeting of the Ridgefield Lions Club – October 3, 2016 

Present – 10 Lions, 2 Guests 

Jessica Dix, Carol Dix 

Lion Sandy Fladager, Lion Edie Brannon, Lion Lloyd Brannon, Lion Gary Bottemiller, Lion Johnnie Walker, 

Lion Dave Tanner, Lion Bruce Wiseman, Lion Dennis Bell, Lion Jim Kolshinski, Lion Ken Bisbee 

Meeting called to order at 6:33 p.m. 

Treasurer’s report – the Lions Charities has a balance of $36,157. 

A thank you was received from Superintendent Nathan McCann for the Ridgefield Lions participation in 

Experience Ridgefield in September. 

There will be a fair wrap-up meeting Tuesday on October 4 at the Clark County Fairgrounds.  

Representing the Ridgefield Lions will be Perry Fladager, Jim Kolshinski, Dave Tanner, and Edie Brannon. 

A suggestion was made by guest Jessica Dix that Ridgefield Lions consider giving the Fire Cadets extra 

monies because of their exemplary work at the booth during the run of the fair.  Jessica will be our 

liaison with the Fire Cadets to urge them to submit a funding request. 

The Ridgefield Lions recognized and mourned the loss of Ridgefield Lion Dick Carlson on Wednesday, 

October 29.  M/S/P to send a $100 contribution to the Lions International in Dick’s honor. 

There will be a special Lions meeting at the Sportsman’s on October 10.  The purpose of the meeting is 

to figure out fundraisers and the best ways to utilize Lion hours. 

The October 17 dinner meeting will feature chiliburgers.  Mrs. Don Stose will be the speaker for the 

program.   

The Ridgefield Lions is in need of a representative from our club to the Hearing Committee and to the 

Sight Committee.  Both committees meet on the first Tuesday of the month. 

Meeting adjourned at 7:20 p.m. 

 

Respectfully Submitted, 

Lion Ken Bisbee 


